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JACKSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL

TRUE COMMISSION

LEGISLATIVE TRACKING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
September 26, 2014
12:00 p.m.

City Council Conference Room B
Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Attendance: Committee Members Greg Radlinski (Chair), Keith Johnson
Also: Jeff Clements, City Council Research
The meeting was called to order at 12:05 p.m. by Chairman Radlinski and the committee reviewed the following bills:
2014-653 (urging the Mayor to pursue a final resolution of the litigation entitled Randall Wyse, et al, vs. City of Jacksonville, et al, seeking to determine the validity of the “30 year agreement” between the City and the Police and Fire Pension Fund Board of Trustees): the committee noted the TRUE Commission’s previous advocacy for a resolution to the dispute over the status of the 30 year agreement.
Motion: that the TRUE Commission supports passage of 2014-653 as a step toward ultimate resolution of the questions surrounding the legality of the 30 year agreement – approved 2-0.
2014-642 (appropriating $700,000 in federal grant funds for after-school educational enrichment programs at 3 elementary schools): staff distributed responses to several questions about the purpose and criteria of the grant program received from the Jacksonville Children’s Commission. 
Motion: that the TRUE Commission opposes passage of 2014-642 on the grounds that the cost per student attending seems excessive and the commission questions the appropriateness of the government providing this service at taxpayer expense – approved 2-0.
2014-643 (authorizing a lease agreement between TREM Properties and the City for a Health Department dental clinic location in Jacksonville Beach): the committee requested clarification of whether the lease cost will be borne by the City or the Health Department.

2014-644 (amending a prior ordinance to revise the scope of permissible uses of funding for improvements to 9A/Baymeadows Park and authorizing the use of $1 million in non-reverted funds from a prior appropriation to various uses): staff reported that the funds exist in the current account because automatic fund reversions sometimes don’t take place in a timely manner. The failure of the funds to be automatically reverted leaves them in a position to be allocated to other uses now.
2014-651 (appropriating $317,461 to the Supervisor of Elections for costs associated with a special election for Florida House District 13: Commissioner Johnson expressed the feeling that the incumbent representative, Reggie Fullwood, should bear some responsibility for the cost of the special election since it was an error in his paperwork (an omitted checkmark in a box by the notary public certifying the documents) that caused the need for the special election and over $300,000 in unnecessary expense to the general public.

2014-640 and  -641 (authorizing the Office of General Counsel to appeal the Property Appraiser’s budget to the Governor and Cabinet and appropriating funds to hire outside counsel to represent the Property Appraiser in the appeal): the bills were withdrawn by the City Council at last Tuesday’s meeting after the Council amended the FY14-15 budget to eliminate the need for 2.07% across-the-board cuts to all departments.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:31 p.m.

Jeff Clements, Chief

Council Research Division
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